Dr. Don Carlos Peete, Argyle Building, Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Dr. Peete:

I want you to know how very much Mrs. Allen and I enjoyed your and your family's wonderful hospitality when we attended the Blues-Yank game. Although it was hot, we saw a tip-top ball game and enjoyed a wonderful evening with fine people. You never cease to be the wonderful host that you are, even with late arrivals and many other things to pester you. Your inward calm and your outward tranquility are good things to behold.

I am sorry that we didn't have longer to visit, but the cool dining room at the Harvey House made things delightful.

I am sending you a copy of the Kansas "Toughener", and I am also mailing Dr. Wahl one. I thought it might be a good sales point gesture for me to send him one, and you having your own copy could present the thing maybe in a little different light than if you had to take it to him.

When Dr. Billingsley gets back Mrs. Allen and I will come in to have our eyes examined and we would like to utilize that time to ask you and your family to eat dinner with us at some cool spot where all we would have to do is just sit and visit, and incidentally, eat.

With appreciation and best wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH Bro.